Our Lady Queen of Peace School
418 Holly Avenue
Madison, WI 53711

Love in every word. Respect in every action. Confidence in every heart. 

Dear Parents,                                                                  September 15, 2017

Seeing , Hearing, Touching, Tasting and Smelling – these are the 5 Senses that the children have been focusing on this week in kindergarten!  The children have been identifying which and how many senses they have needed and used with each sense activity.  
Some of our activities during “Sense Week” have included:
· Exploring items at the Science Center like: smelly boxes, magnifying glasses, sunglasses and goggles, prisms, color paddles, shaker eggs and film containers, feely items and of course books that made a lot of SENSE!
· Reading the book My Five Senses and matching “sense pictures” to the appropriate sense.
· We had a tasting party at Center time and tasted sour, salty, sweet and bitter foods.  We then graphed our favorites!
· We read the book Don’t Touch and other touching books and then made our own touch collages on tag board hands using “feely” items.
· We guessed various smells that were hidden in film containers with holes in the top.
· We also listened and tried to identify objects and their sounds that were hidden in film containers.
· In Religion, we learned about the Creation of the world and celebrated our first All School Mass!  We were very well behaved at Mass.
· We continued to explore with math tubs and manipulatives – counting, sorting and patterning objects.
· We practiced writing the numbers 1, 2 and 3 and found items in our rooms to show sets of 2 and 3.  We worked on set papers using the numbers 1-3.  “So easy!” said the kids!
REMINDERS:
Sept. 16 – Parish Festival!
Sept. 18 – Apple Week!  All kids need a red, yellow and green apple on Monday!
Sept. 25 – Bear Week! Teddy Bear sleepover on Thursday Sept. 28th!
Oct. 5 – K5C Mrs. Curtin/Albertini’s class Potluck 
Oct. 6 - Fun Run!
Oct. 17 – Field Trip to Schuster’s Farm – more information to come 
Oct. 26 & 27 – No School
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PLEASE don’t forget your child’s PM SNACK.  Thank you 
Thanks for all of the water bottles!  We are using less cups than ever before.  


Have a wonderful weekend!
Sincerely,
Mrs. Curtin & Mrs. Albertini

